
Snippets from St.Hilda’s Parish Magazine: 

Jan. 1915: 

“The ‘Roll of Honour’ which is being prepared for the Church Door, is growing almost daily.  We wish to make it as complete as possible and shall be glad to have the names of any from the parish or from those attending the church who join the forces that their names may be added at once”.
April 1915: 

“The war has claimed as a victim Arthur Myers who left our schools a little over two years ago.  Another old boy of the school, George Coleman, has been severely wounded in the mouth.”
September 1915
“John Whitfield, Joseph Tugby and John Wm. Pine (for the second time were wounded, and George Shields has been reported killed. . .
Jan. 1916: 

“On Wednesday, Dec. 8th, was held a memorial service for those in connection with St. Hilda’s Church and Parish who have fallen during the war.  It was a touching and impressive service.  The following were commemorated: William Burn Cannell; Stanley Hymers; George Newton Watkins; Frederick Millett; Alfred William Freeman; William Rochester Robinson; James Shields; George Peters; Clement Dennis; Alexander Clark; William Appleton; John Whitehorne Bays; Robert Reay; Robert Harrison; John Rutley; Ralph Ferguson.  To this long list we now have to add two other parishioners who have made the great sacrifice – Charles Edwin Wardle and John Straights.  The former was the grandson of the late Alderman Wardle and was a communicant of the church.   . . .Just as we go to press the name of William Burn Cannell appears in the list of those specially mentioned by Sir J. French.  Major R. Chapman, Captain C. Chapman, Captain Keith Anderson and Lieut. Golding also appear in the list.”
April 1916: 

“The second Memorial Service held in the Church on Wednesday, March 22nd, when we commemorated others who have laid down their lives for the country since the last service.  The following are the names of those mentioned at the service: Charles Edwin Wardle; George McHugh; Charles William Henry; Charles Henry Smith and Michael Brennan.  With those mentioned at the first of these services the number thus commemorated amounts to nineteen”.
September 1916
“Friday, August 4th, the second Anniversary of the War, was observed as a day of special prayer.   . . .we commemorated those who had fallen since our last memorial service: William Hughes; Stewart Alexander White; and Privates Muir, Mayne and Mullen.”
December 1916: 

“The fifth of our Memorial Services for the fallen was held on All Saints’ Day, when the following names were read: John Dingle; Wilfrid Moore; John Thomas Bell; James Gray; Frank Joblin; Joseph Robert Siddons; William Banks; Jack Lowe Rawlings.  Now we have to mourn the death in action of George Bower, who was a regular communicant with the rest of his family.”
January 1917: 

“A memorial service for other men who have fallen in the service of their country was held on Wednesday, December 27th at 2.30 p.m.  This was the sixth service of the kind held since the war began.  The following g are the names of those commemorated: Gordon Bower; William Carlin; James Bainbridge; Richard Jennings; John Johnson; Richard Daglish Johnstone.”
April 1917  

“We must put on record that among the many gallant lads who have fallen on the field of battle was Lieutenant W.H. Hall, Warwick Road, South Shields, who was brought up and trained in religious life in our Sunday School, and was for some years chorister in St. Hilda’s Choir.  Letters from his Company show how highly he was esteemed alike by his fellow officers and the men under his command.”
April 1919 

“The Saxon Memorial Cross.  The subscription list is now open for the greater glory of God and in honour of those who fell on sea or land, fighting in defence of homeland and kindred, may contribute as early as possible.

The Finance Committee is a strong one, consisting of twenty four vestrymen and about the same number of ladies, with Mr. W. Armstrong as secretary, and Mr. Binks of the Bank of Liverpool as Treasurer.

The first promised subscription was 3200, and the first paid subscription was £15, so that we have very hope that by swift action the required sum will be forthcoming so as to allow the parishioners to proceed with their design.

     It is estimated that not less than £1,000 is required.


  Some may wish to give their subscriptions by monthly or quarterly instalments.
     August 1919

We are hoping now that great efforts will be made to provide what is needed for the erection of the Saxon Cross in S.Hilda’s churchyard, and we ask all who are interested in making this permanent memorial to our heroic dead to send in their subscription for it.  The quality of the memorial will naturally depend somewhat on the financial support.

The original design if executed as first intended in grey granite of Fifeshire, according to estimates obtained, will cost £1,305, in local stone and with less elaborate working it could be effected for a much smaller sum, but we wish to suitably honour our heroes and therefore wish to have what is noble and dignified.

    The sum already given by numbers of our people at the present moment reaches £612.

We therefore press that those who are wishful to take part in this undertaking should at once inform the Treasurer, Mr. T. Binks, Bank of Liverpool, or to any of the Collectors.

A plain wooden Cross has been erected on the proposed site of the intended height of the Cross, so that all may have a better idea of the ultimate outcome of our plan.


